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Meeting Room, KTL Building, 600 Railway St. N, Fessenden, North Dakota

Members present: Larry Skiftun. Also in attendance via tele-conferencing was Chad Reimche, Devin Long, Tom Deede, and Bryon Brynjulson.

Secretary Tammy Roehrich and Kale Van Bruggen-Rinke-Noonan were in attendance via tele-conferencing.

The Wells County Water Resource District Board special meeting began at 9:04 am. The special meeting was called by Chair Larry Skiftun to address the Oak Creek Drain and to address Emergency Flooding Issues in the county. Notice of the special meeting was emailed to the Board of Managers, Secretary Roehrich, the County Auditor, and to the Herald Press by Rinke Noonan, Ltd. Chair Larry Skiftun posted notice of the special meeting at the KTL Building. 

Chair Skiftun called for any corrections or additions to the agenda. Hearing no other additions or corrections, the Chair declared the agenda approved as presented. 

Oak Creek Drain
Chair Skiftun reported on a portion of the Oak Creek Drain that is blocked with ice and snow on the end of Oak Creek where the main channel goes east to Eddy County. The obstruction is in approximately 3 miles of ditch and is causing the water flowing in the assessment drain to escape the drain channel and cut across flat land adjacent to the drain. The flow is also covering a road. Chair Skiftun inspected the obstruction with a contractor who is willing and able to open the drain. 

Tom Deede moved to hire a contractor to remove the ice and snow obstruction and open up the drain for operation. Chad Reimche seconded. After discussion, the motion carried.  

Township Culvert Washouts

Chad Reimche asked about the water resource district’s role in replacing township crossings that have washed out. Kale Van Bruggen noted that if the culvert is on an assessment drain, it is the District’s jurisdiction. Otherwise, the road authority is to give the District notice and an opportunity to advise; however, the jurisdiction and authority is the road authority. Chair Skiftun noted that if the culvert is 60” or more, the County wants the District to weigh in. Secretary Roehrich noted that if a federal disaster is declared and FEMA money is available, the same culvert needs to be re-installed unless a hydrology study is completed. 

With no further business, meeting adjourned.


Approved:							Attest



Minutes by Kale Van Bruggen, Legal Counsel



